
Key, Lori 

From: 
	

Kimlee Bublitz 

Sent: 
	

Monday, May 17, 2021 12:19 PM 
To: 
	

ClerkoftheBoard 

Subject: 
	

Digital vaccine passport Opposition 

Dear Board of Supervisors and Medical officials, and 

To whom this may concern, 

We The entire Bublitz family of 18 are 42 year Residents of Ventura county. We served our county as Foster parents 

for 25 years. 
We vehemently oppose this vaccine passport of any kind digital or physical. 

We  will  work endlessly to remove your presence from our boards. This is an effort to control your residents without 

permission and or knowledge. We will NOT give permission nor consent. 

Sincerely, 

Kimlee S Bublitz 
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